
The annual Goulburn Valley 
Harmony Cup has led to the 
region’s cricket season ending 
on a high.

Valley Sport’s ninth edi-
tion of the Harmony Cup was 
held on March 19 at Deakin 
Reserve.

Balls were whacked and 

caught at the all-abilities crick-
et carnival.

Valley Sport project offi-
cer Heath Wharton said the 
carnival was once again well 
attended.

“It was a great day,” 
Wharton said.

“We had teams from 
Cobram, Echuca, some local 
teams as well.

“Eight teams (all up) and 
so that would have brought 
about 120 participants.

“Thanks to Shepparton 
Youth Club United Cricket 
Club, Cricket Victoria and all 
the participants and coach-
es and support workers on 
the day.”

The ninth edition of the car-
nival is in the books and Valley 

Sport’s eyes are now focusing 
on celebrations for the 10th 
year of the event in 2026.

Wharton said he hoped to 
keep the tournament growing 
year-on-year.

“We are discussing 
with Cricket Victoria and 
(Shepparton Youth Club 
United Cricket Club) about 
what next year might look 

like,” he said.
“Definitely keen to keep 

expanding.”
The next all-abilities 

sporting carnival organised 
by Valley Sport will be the 
Mooroopna All-Abilities 
Football Netball Carnival, 
which is expected to be held 
for its 11th edition on the first 
Wednesday of September 

this year.
Wharton said events such 

as these were “extremely 
important”.

“It is a big calendar event for 
some of the schools and ser-
vice providers, they look very 
much forward to it,” he said.

“It gives them an oppor-
tunity and the participants 
love it.”

Delivering their best shots 

Geoffrey Morris and Maddie Hunt share a smile at the 2025 Goulburn Valley Harmony Cup.

Amy Brennan fires down a delivery.�  Photos: Megan Fisher.

Damon Vasterink is busy in the field.

Ivan Estebeth runs hard between the wickets.

Sammy Cook stars with the ball. Mitchell Jones has a rocket arm. Heath Vale is all smiles.
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